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Newsletter  
17 January 2020 

 

Dear Parents, Governors and Friends, 
 

It was a shock to our neighbourhood that in the early hours of Thursday a burst water main had flooded Ordnance 

Road and Salisbury Road. Following advice from the Fire Brigade, Thames Water and LA the school was closed. You can 

see from these photos that this was a real emergency. Our thoughts are with the residents whose properties were 

affected and we hope that all damage will be rectified.  

Thank you for your understanding and also for checking our communications with you. Out of 620 pupils, just 20 had to 

be turned away. Once the burst pipe was fixed, water levels dropped and the fire brigade was able to drain flooded 

homes. Afterwards a clean-up started as many bins were overturned and litter was strewn everywhere. Some fish from 

local ponds were also rescued – one in a Wellington boot! 

Access to Ordnance Road is limited and I ask that you continue to refrain from driving your child to school if you are 

local as you add unnecessary strain to what will be significant traffic pressure in the next week whilst the area around 

the burst pipe is put right.  
 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 

 

 

Our Value for January is Humility and Courage   
 

These pupils modelled the value this week: 

Berat 3G, Blessing 4T, Cinar 2A, Elsa 1T, Feysal 4H, Hameeda 3R, 

Harmony 1To, Hazal 6T, Jace 2T, Jaida , Jesiah 5H, Marika 6B, Oskar 5G, 

Ozgur 1K, Raj 3F, Shane 3L, Shaun 2H, Zipporah 5K 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Attendance this week 

 

                                   1K 96.30%             2A 95.19%          3F 92.86%           4F 91.20%             5G 91.38%                6B 96.30% 
                                1T 96.50%          2H 88.89%         3G 95.50%          4H 97.92%             5H 96.15%         6L 87.02% 
                               1To 80.77%           2T 92.59%          3R 88.54%           4T 93.97%             5K 92.67%               6T 95.19% 

 

Well done to 1T and 4H for best attendance this week. 

                                            Overall attendance since September: 93.89%  

             
 

 

Salisbury and Ordnance Road are flooded 

Michelle, school cook, kindly 

arranged hot drinks for 

emergency services 

Soham Lane Open Space flooded 

with PoW in the background 

Helping local 

residents 

Sunrise over Salisbury Road  The burst water main created a huge hole and much inconvenience. Cleaning the roads 



 

Dates for your Diary 2019/2020 
Cinderella Pantomime Monday 27th January 

Friends’ Event Years 3 and 4 Disco Friday 31st January 4.00pm - 5.30pm 

February Half Term Monday 17th – Friday 21st February 

Friends’ Event  Years 5 and 6 Disco Friday 7th February 4.00pm - 5.30pm 

Place to Be Mental Health Week Monday 10th February 

Safer Internet Day Tuesday 11th February 

Parent Forum including RSE policy feedback Wednesday 12th February  

Back to School Monday 24th February 

3 day visit by Driemaster School teachers from the 

Netherlands - Erasmus Project 
Mon 24th to Wednesday 26th February 

Football League Thursday 27th February - 4pm at Prince of Wales 

Netball League Tuesday 3rd March 4.00pm and  4.30pm 

Book Day – theme tbc Thursday 5th March 

Sports Relief Charity Day Friday 13th March 

Netball League Tuesday 31st March 4.00pm and 4.30pm 

Football League Thursday 19th March - 4pm at Prince of Wales 

Easter Holidays Monday 6th April – Friday 17th April 

Back to School Monday 20th April 

May Bank Holiday No School Friday 8th May 

May Half Term Monday 25th – Friday 29th May 

Back to School Monday 1st June 

WWF Charity Day Friday 19th June 

Summer Holidays Wednesday 22nd July – Monday 31st August 

 

School Food Bank 
The school food bank will be open every Friday morning starting from next week Friday 24th January at 8:30 - 9:15 
please come via the Breakfast Club entrance and see Mrs Rees and Mrs Dunlea if you need a parcel.  
Kind Regards 
Karen Rees - Parent Support Advisor and Child Protection 

 

Well done to Benett 

from class 4F 

completed his first 

times tables badge  

ESOL for Beginners 

Friday 24th January the new ESOL for beginners will be starting. If parents are interested, please see me for further 

details and to register by 22nd January.  

Kind regards  

Karen Rees - Parent Support Advisor and Child Protection 

 

Isabella, 4H.Year 4 have been learning about 

Electricity as part of their science topic. 

Isabella has applied her understanding of 

circuits to create her own working torch. 

  

Ozgur 2H who showed his wonderful maths 

work from this week 

Review of SEN Information Report 

Thank you to all the parents / carers who attended the coffee morning on Tuesday to 

review Prince of Wales’ SEN Information Report. Your feedback and questions were very 

constructive. The SEN Information Report can be found on the school’s website: 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/parents/sen/  

Ms Paddon 
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Ticket Sales every Monday & 

Friday After School 

If you would like to pay online please contact 

us on friends.pow@yahoo.com

School Disco 

Prince of Wales Primary School Square Hall 

Year 3-4 Only 

Friday 31st January  

4pm-5.30pm 

Child Ticket: £3.00 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


